UNIVERSITY ATHLETICS COMMITTEE

November 20, 2013
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 AM by Henry Eisenhart, Chair.

Members and Visitors Present

Cathy Beene, Jeff Blythe, Robert Dunham, Henry Eisenhart, Chris Geyerman, Charles Glover, Andrew Hansen, Tom Kleinlein, Chris McDonald, Britton McKay, Ed Mondor, Marco Osorio,  Keith Roughton, Ali Ruff, Fred Smith, Rob Whitaker, Amy Zhang and Cordelia Zinskie.
Guest Speaker


Tim Parks, Rifle Head Coach
· Spoke about his background. Spent 14 years with 18 combat deployments in the military and currently still serving---nine years with the Rangers, two and a half with CAG (combat application Group) (CAG is a cover - not supposed to use Delta). Instructed many shooting programs to include, CQB (close qua-tar Combat shooting, sniper and various hand gun shooting programs. Currently teaches the ARMY's ROTC program and coaches the GSU's returning champion Ranger Challenge Team.
· The beginning student-athletes for the Rifle Team were picked from the ROTC. Two members came from the Ranger Challenge Team. Lost two student-athletes due to none eligibility.
· The team has come a long way in 5 months. 3.3 Team GPA. The student-athletes go to the range various times a day to meet all training requirements of the day (two in the morning and two in the afternoon).
· The student-athletes use an air rifle that shoots 3,000 feet a second. They have 1:15 minutes to shoot 60 shots. The center is 10 points so you can have a total of 600 points. The team is averaging 550-570 points. Small Board shooting has three stances: standing, kneeling and prone.

· The Rifle Team won its first competition a couple of weeks ago against Wofford.

· Will be recruiting for next year at high school and 4-H programs for student-athletes that shoot 580-590.

Approval of Minutes
· The minutes of the October 30, 2013 meeting were unanimously approved.

Financial Update

Jeff Blythe:
· Not much has changed since the last budget report. The football revenue will increase once the Florida guarantee is received.
· Received the first check from SideArm Sports for the first quarter earnings from online subscriptions. This is double the amount received for a year from the previous provider.

· Licensing earned $45,500. Connie Palfy has done a great job.

· On the expense side we are closing out the fall sports. Men’s and women’s Soccer teams have completed their seasons. Football travels to Florida this Saturday and volleyball leaves for the SoCon Championship Tournament tomorrow. We will continue to monitor expenses.

Schedule Approvals

Cathy Beene: 
· None.
· The Gender Equity Report was sent via email for the committee’s information. Any questions should be directed to Cathy Beene.
SAAC President’s Update


Marco Osorio: 
· Talked about upcoming events at the last SAAC meeting.

· Currently participating in the campus Holiday Helper program.

Athletics Update

Tom Kleinlein:
· Closing out fall sports. Men’s soccer competed in the SoCon Semifinal Championship Tournament. Lost to Elon. 
· Men’s basketball team record is 2-1. Two of their home games the team scored over 100 points. Traveled to Miami to watch them play the University of Miami. Very impressive. Lost by 1 point in overtime.
· Football travels to Gainesville Saturday. Had a good win over Elon last weekend. Record is 6-4 overall and 4-4 in the conference.
· Women’s basketball lost a player last week who tore her ACL. Makes it tough when you lose key player.
· Rifle team had their first win in program history against Wofford on October 27.

· Swimming and Diving record is 3-1. Off to a good start as usual.

· Volleyball is leaving in the morning for the SoCon Championship Tournament in Greenville, SC. Come join us to send them off at 7:00 AM in front on the Hanner Complex.

· With the move up to FBS some games that were on the schedule would not count (Bylaw 20.9.9.2, provided the Football Championship Subdivision opponent has averaged 90 percent of the permissible maximum number of grants-in-aid per year in football over a rolling two-year period. (Adopted: 4/28/05, Revised: 12/15/06).  Must have five home games to stay in the FBS. Duquesne game is one of the games that had to be cancelled. A contract has been executed with Savannah State for football and includes home and home series with baseball, softball, volleyball, men’s and women’s basketball.
· Created a SBC Championship committee to discuss hosting future championship tournaments. Baseball has the best venue so will probably be the first to apply.
· NCAA Convention is in San Diego the middle of January.

· Adidas deal last year benefits all sports instead of a couple. Branding across campus and working on getting everyone to work together. Adidas will come in and brand the University Store. Give uniforms to club sports.
NCAA Representative Update

Chris Geyerman:
· No report. 

Athletic Foundation Report


TK:
· The Athletic Foundation is getting the word out about the meaning of the “Join the Journey” campaign. Working on the benefit structure of donors. No university in the SBC has the parking situation we have here at Georgia Southern. Looking at seating and ticket prices. Prices may not change, but will have charges for game day fan experiences.
· Pushing the Foundation to go out and grow. Major market focus in Atlanta, Augusta and Jacksonville.
New Business
· Class absence policy needs to be revised with the move to FBS concerning the amount of class days missed. UAC Chair, Henry Eisenhart has appointed an Ad Hoc Committee (Cordelia Zinskie, Britton McKay, Marco Osorio, Fred Smith and Andrew Hansen) to draft a policy that is fair. Class Absence Policy now states, “(a) No S-A shall miss more than a total of seven M/W/F class days and no more than five T/Th class days in a semester. (b) No S-A shall miss more than one M/W/F class day nor more than one T/Th class day in any given calendar week.”
· May be a good idea to have an Academic Advisor travel with the team. Student-Athlete Services Director, Ali Ruff will assign study hall times at hotels for away games. Laptops are available to student-athletes and internet service will be purchased, if necessary. Universities are working on the possibility of offering their academic area to visiting teams.
Old Business
· None. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:09 AM.
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Senior Administrative Secretary






Department of Athletics
